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AGENDA 

 

10:00 – 10:15 

 

Welcome: Dr. Scott Sullivan, Task Force Chair 

• Roll Call 

Introductions were made by in person attendees, followed by introductions 

for attendees on Zoom. 

• Review of Agenda 

The agenda was read by Task Force chair with the change of VHHA not 

speaking until next meeting. 

• Review of meeting minutes 

Due to a lack of a quorum present, the meeting minutes were not reviewed. 

 

10:15 – 12:15  

 

Presentations and Discussions 

• Intimate Partner Violence: Dr. Shoba Mehta, Johns Hopkins University 

Dr. Mehta defined and presented data on rates of maternal mortality, 

pregnancy-related mortality, and pregnancy-associated mortality in the 

United States. She discussed the addition of the “pregnancy checkbox” on 

death certificates in 2003, and its full implementation across all states by 

2018-19, allowing for resumed reporting of Maternal Mortality data by the 

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. Dr. Mehta discussed the issues 

with the pregnancy checkbox and trying to understand relationships between 

pregnancy and death data. Multiple federal and state surveillance systems 

used for tracking maternal deaths, and recent studies that analyzed US and 

Virginia maternal deaths were reviewed. Intimate partner violence was 

discussed as a factor contributing to pregnancy-associated homicides and 

suicides. 

The need for awareness and screening of IPV, and the provider limitations for 

doing so were also presented. The Task Force discussed the issue of time and 

resources for physicians to screen for intimate partner violence. Funding of 

public health infrastructure for collecting IPV data and connecting patients to 

resources was discussed, along with the usage of tablets and online 

questionnaires for screenings, which may be beneficial for participation and 

honesty, as well as taking no time away from the provider visit. 

• Implicit Bias Trainings- A review: Kassie Primich, CSTE Fellow, VDH 

Ms. Kassie Primich presented a review of current states with mandated 

Implicit bias trainings for medical providers. Ms. Primich compared the 

training fulfillment, frequency of, and length of training required in these six 

states. She discussed details of training materials and training vendors that 

were found during her research. Ms. Primich discussed that there is no gold 

standard state, as implicit bias training mandates are new, and limited 

evaluation of trainings are available. 

Ms. Primich also discussed what research indicated as effective implicit bias 

training. Considerations for trainings included addressing awareness and 

internal motivations and teaching specific strategies for effective habit 

breaking to avoid unintentional negative consequences. 

The Task Force discussed the standard length of implicit bias trainings and the 

instances where a time was not specified was for trainings that offered table 



exercises and interactive activities. Members also discussed that training 

content recommendations should ensure that the training can show positive 

impacts. 

• Implicit Bias Training- Continuing education mandates for the Board of 

Medicine: Arne Owens, Director Department of Health Professions 

Director Owens discussed the role of the Department of Health Professions in 

overseeing the Board of Medicine and other bodies, and the Board of 

Medicine’s mission to protect the public. He discussed the history of 

Continuing Education (CE), the changes to requirements of CE, the auditing of 

CE, and recent bills, passed and failed, relating to new CE requirements.  

Director Owens reviewed the previous findings of the Board of Medicine from 

a review of implicit bias trainings tasked to the body when the topic was 

under review by the General Assembly during the 2022 session. Director 

Owens commented on what practices and inclusions, when writing bills that, 

in his experience, has seen more success. 

The Task Force discussed HB1426 (human trafficking as the first continuing 

education topic) and the ability of the Board to add implicit bias training as 

the second training topic to providers. Members discussed the potentially 

moving forward with an implicit bias training mandate to target specific 

providers for particular trainings. The Task Force discussed the possibility of a 

sunset for the training requirement. 

 

12:00 – 12:30 BREAK 

 

 

12:30 – 1:55 

 

Directed Discussion: Dr. Scott Sullivan, Chair 

• Implicit Bias  

o Discussion on recommendations 

The Task Force discussed implementing implicit bias training using the 

HB1426 passed during 2023 session as the existing mechanism. Members 

discussed creating the training as a pilot with an evaluation component that 

would also allow for evidence-based changes to the training. Task Force 

members discussed making recommendations for a training that will: 

 be required every renewal, 

 be able to be refreshed as needs are identified, 

 have an evaluation component, 

 and have a self-assessment component. 

Members discussed the possibility of implicit bias training in medical schools 

and during Residency. 

• HB2111 Mandates  

o Mandate IV 

The Task Force discussed birthing centers: the varying rates of birth 

outcomes, low rates of cesareans, their standing relationships with hospitals, 

their coverage, and how birth at a birthing center is not covered for 

Medicaid recipients.  

Task Force members discussed evidence-based home visiting programs and 

Medicaid reimbursement for it. Medicaid benefits to include coverage of 

ambulatory care for prenatal visits. Task Force members representing a 



Medicaid MCO agreed to wordsmith recommendations related to addressing 

data driven maternal health benefits needs. 

o Mandate I 

The Task Force discussed the broadness of this mandate, and the gaps in 

knowledge by the Task Force. Members recommended that Virginia Health 

Information present to the Task Force an overview of the body, what 

maternal health data they currently collect related to clinical outcomes, what 

gaps they know exist, and what platform needs exist for them to be able to 

build on data and have a comprehensive view of the state of the State. 

Task Force members discussed other state-level stakeholders, and state 

agencies, including DBHDS and DOC, which should be a part of this maternal 

health and disparities work moving forward. 

The Task Force discussed defining quality of care clearly before making data 

recommendations. Members discussed finding a way to hear and include the 

patient’s voice in the discussion, including efforts such as VNPC’s Turn the 

Page. 

o Task Force members discussed the August 2 meeting and the need for 

greater in-person attendance for voting requirements. Members 

received instruction to review each mandate and brainstorm 

recommendations to bring forward at the next meeting.  

 

 

1:55  Adjournment: Chair, Dr. Scott Sullivan 

 


